
BAS Faculty Committee Report to Faculty Senate
October 5, 2010 IAV: Elko - GTA 128, Pahrump - PVC 120
Present: Tom Matula, Glen Tenney, Richard Kampf, Scott Hennefer, Jim Elithorp, Ed Nickel, Jan King, Bret Murphy, Steve Garcia, and Delores Whittaker (Support Staff)

· Prerequisite Changes for AMS 310 and AMS 320
· Change prerequisite to MATH 126 or higher for both – remove MATH 116
· Remove AMS 310 as the prerequisite for AMS 320; there would be no need to take the courses in sequence
· Jan pointed out that this might add a year of math for a large number of students; others did not agree
· Use STAT 152 to replace AMS 310?
· AMS 310: Algebra – Richard commented that the average grade has gone down; even take home test skills are getting worse and worse each year. The amount of time spent with review is taking longer and longer.  Probability and stats are at the end of the class and not covered adequately.
· Consider standard approach with statistics, calculus, and precalculus
· Advisors should encourage MATH 126 for AAS degree students who will go on to bachelor’s degree
· Our program was modeled after Arizona State’s BAS program – same problems
· Instrumentation: This change would add one semester to the program

Bret Murphy suggested that the decision of the math perquisite for AMS 310 be postponed until the BAS advisory board can meet to discuss this issue.  The BAS advisory board, made up of graduates and employers of our graduates, should have input into program changes.  He was not opposed to adding additional math classes if they are needed, but feels we should consider outside sources such as advisory boards for input and not rely solely on internal recommendations.       

Motion by Richard Kampf : Recommend that AMS 310 and AMS 320 prerequisite change to Math 126 or higher.  Remove Math 116 prerequisite from AMS 310.  Remove AMS 310 as prerequisite for AMS 320. Seconded by Jim Elithorp.  Motion passed (5 in favor, 1 against, 2 abstained; Bret Murphy was not present for vote).

Another meeting will be scheduled in November to address the remaining agenda items.

Submitted by Delores Whittaker


